

Solid Waste Advisory Committee

to the Department of Environmental Protection P.O. Box 8471, Harrisburg, Pa 17105-8471

May 27, 2010

Dear Secretary Hanger,

I am writing to bring to your attention actions taken by the Solid Waste Advisory Committees at our May 27, 2010, meeting.

The Solid Waste Advisory Committee unanimously approved the request to submit the draft final regulation, Chapter 290 - Beneficial Use of Coal Ash to the Environmental Quality Board as a final rulemaking; requesting that consideration of comments provided during the meeting be addressed.

The Solid Waste Advisory Committee unanimously approved moving the Draft Final Rulemaking Petition to the Hazardous Waste Regulations for Disposal of Wastewater Treatment Sludge Filter Cake (Waste Management Disposal Services of PA), as presented at this meeting to the Environmental Quality Board as a final rulemaking.

The Solid Waste Advisory Committee approved amendments to the SWAC bylaws extending membership terms from one to two years, changing the appointment term from fiscal to calendar year, and changing the meeting date for election of officers.

If you have any questions regarding these actions, please call me on my cellular phone at 814-242-1151, my office phone at 814-472-7700 or email me at <u>TANYA.MCCOY-CARETTI@kimballcorp.com</u>.

Sincerely,

Tanya McCoy-Caretti

Chair